
















                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

   BASCNA MEETING                                                                  

Baltimore Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous

Free State Regional Service Center

217 N. Warwick Avenue

Baltimore, MD. 21223

Phone: 410-566-4022                                             Hotline: 1-800-317-3222

Katrina W.-CHAIR             VICE CHAIR-Shelia S.            Vacant-SECRETARY

Saturday, August 1, 2020

BASC Chair Report

Good Morning and Greetings to all GSRs, Alt GSRs and Executive Body body members. Today is a

new and amazing day, Let’s make it even better 2gether!

Our 8th Concept states: “Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our

communications”

With honor, I attended and participated in the 3rd Thursday Executive body, emergency GSR meeting 

on July 16th. I held my commitment to assisting Special Events sub-committee by helping host the 

Saturday, July 18th virtual zoom marathon, “Heal, Deal and Feel in Recovery”.

The past two months has been challenging lessons learned, through the will of my Higher Power, his

guidance and wisdom from my predecessors, I stand strong with a sound mind, forgiving heart, and a

spirit of understanding.  

I strive in humbling myself and practicing acceptances of all obstacles placed in my path for whatever

reason they are put there. I will continue to display an attitude of complete OPEN-MINDEDNESS and

practice this behavior in the most transparent, loving and caring manner.

I have learned that the ego must be destroyed to let the spirit side of me flourish. My attention is 

outward of stuff, things, temporary desires, my ego. I accept that my ego will always be there, as 



                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

long as I developed an ego that has integrity, then the work between my spiritual nature and ego 

can begin.  

Gratefully

Katrina W.

BASC Chair

bascchair@yahoo.com





















Greetings Executive Body Anna GSR'S 
 
Due to the COVID-19 All homegroups are still closed. But a lot are doing the zoom 
meetings. Which the majority of them are online. If you check the Baltimore Area website 
there you will find all of the meetings. But there are some meetings that are open. That 
also will be in the report.  
 
I had a telephone call with Josh Jacobson Vice Chair of Phone Line.  In that call  it was 
discussed all areas Phone lines. Our area is doing pretty good. We also discussed 
people who wanted a position. Attached will be the call centers information and how all 
the areas are doing. There were areas who's calls were not answered. It went to the 
answering service. There were a lot of calls missed last month and this month. As you 
will see in my report. Phone Line is in need of help. If interested u can call me or email 
Josh Jacobson or Susan Fineagan Josh's email is jjacobson@helpingup.org and 
Susan's is sjfineagan@salisbury.edu and mines is sheilastudi50@gmail.com.  You can 
reach one of us through our email if interested. 
 
Thanks for allowing me to serve 
 
 
Yours Truly 
Sheila S. 
Vice Chair 
 
 
PHONELINE REPORT 
Hey everyone! 
                Terrible month of June. *See attached* Highlighted are the shifts that missed 
the most calls. Please note, this shows the first callers number on that tier; however, 
every person on that shift missed the call. The report only shows the first tier position. 
 
Shifts that regularly missed calls last month: 
Wednesday 8pm-11pm 
Wednesday/Thursday overnight (in Debbie’s defense, she was the only person serving 
on this shift a majority of the month. She needs help!) 
 
Saturday/Sunday overnight (Please pray for Chuck and Dianne, chuck is dealing with 
some medical issues and cannot serve, the other 2 shift workers on this shift didn’t pick 
up the slack) 
 
Sunday 1pm-5pm (I spoke to Mike G, he had a tough month is still willing to serve, 
cannot speak for the others on that shift) 
 
**If you have volunteers serving on any of the above shifts, please call them to gauge 



interest in continuing to serve and let me know. Volunteer sheet attached*** 
Total calls: 136 
 
Total incoming calls: 117 
 
Missed calls: 21 
 
Voicemail: 1 (only 1 was able to transcribe, this effected our missed call percentage) 
 
Missed calls after VM: 20 
 
% of missed: 17% 
 
Chuck and Diane NEFA were removed from shifts. Also, Alex M NEFA had a schedule 
change and needed to be removed from his shifts as well, although if something 
night/weekend opens he will serve again. 
 
Open Shifts (baring changes by Susan after this report) 
 
Sunday/Monday overnight (Wayne from small wonder said she has a volunteer Charlene 
that could serve on this shift, once I get confirmation) 
 
Monday 7:30am-1pm 
 
Monday/Tuesday overnight (Sheila from the Baltimore area is on this shift right now 
doing very well but we could use another!) 
 
Wednesday/Thursday overnight 
 
Thursday 7:30am-1pm 
 
Friday 7:30am-1pm 
 
Saturday/Sunday overnight.  
 
I will be sending u my report next for tomorrow 
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BALTIMORE AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE OF N.A. 
WEB-SERVANT 

217 N. WARWICK AVENUE 
BALTIMORE, MD. 21223 

August 1, 2020 
 

Greeting BASC Area members; 
Thank you for allowing me to serve. I will be stepping down from 

the position as the area Web servant on August 1, 2020. The alt-web 
servant (Mike A.) is willing to step up and fill the position. I would also 
like to thank all our members for being of service. Thank you for your 
time and commitment to serve. We encourage all members to come 
aboard and take on a commitment “…because we can only keep what 
we have by giving it away”.  

The website is currently up and running. As of August 1, 2020, 
we are currently at 0040047137 views. My intention is to keep the 
Baltimore Area well informed with information concerning our 
fellowship.  

To get in touch and stay updated on the go. Download the Wix 
app to join: http://wix.to/DEC0AVE or use this code: YYDA4F 

For monthly updates please be sure to visit (click-on) the 
following areas on the website: https://www.baltoareana.org  

 
I. The following positions are AVAILABLE: 

• Secretary (1 yr. clean time requirement) 
• Alt Secretary (1 yr. clean time requirement) 
• Alt. RCM (3 yrs. clean time requirement) 
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• Alt. RCM (3 yrs. clean time requirement) 
• BACNA Liaison (5 yrs. clean time requirement) 

 
II. BACNA XIV (Pre-Registration) 

III. Upcoming Events 
IV. Monthly Newsletter 
V. Calendar  

VI. Find a Meeting Anywhere 
If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact me via email 
bascwebservant@yahoo.com. Thank you in advance for your time and 
cooperation. 

 
Best Regards,  
Kia B. (Web-servant Chair) 
bascwebservant@yahoo.com 
 
 

If you are logging onto the website from your computer, it will look 
like this: baltoareana.org (website) 
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(From the website) 
You can contact all of the area 
service committee members by 
clicking on the 2nd tab 

 from the home 
page. The tab turns light blue. 
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If you are logging onto the website from your phone (Android or 
iPhone, it will look like this: baltoareana.org (website) 

 

(From the website) 
You can locate BASC Articles & 
Guidelines and BASC Meeting 
Reports by clicking the 6th tab 

 
The tab will turn light blue 
indicating your now on the 
ARCHIVES page. 
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